
 

Record of Officer Decision 
 

Transformation Project - Housing Policy Framework 
 

Decision Taker and Date Decision Taken: 
 
Assistant Director Corporate and Business Services, in consultation with the Mayor and Group 
Leaders, in accordance with paragraph 1.19 of the Officer Scheme of Delegation, on 04 April 
2017 
 
Summary of Matter or Issue Requiring Decision: 
 
At the Council meeting held on 23 February 2017, Members agreed (Minute 168 (v) refers): 
 

“that the Housing Company Policy Framework document be presented to Council for 
consideration in April 2017, together with an outline business case.” 

 
It has not been possible to publish these papers in time for this Council meeting and it is 
therefore proposed that this matter be deferred. 
 
Decision Taken: 
 
That item 10 – Transformation Project – Housing Policy Framework be deferred from the 
Council meeting on 6 April 2017 and be presented to Council on 10 May 2017. 
 
Summary of Reason(s) for Decision Taken: 
 
It has not been possible to circulate the papers for item 10 in sufficient time to enable Members 
proper consideration of this important Policy Framework document. 
 
Summary of Alternatives or Options considered and rejected and Background Papers: 
 
None 
 
Details of any conflict of interest and dispensation granted to the Officer taking the 
decision or by any Member of the Council in delegating responsibility for any specific 
express delegation: 
 
None 
 
Implementation: 
 
This decision will come into force immediately. 
 
A copy of this decision and any supporting documentation considered by the Officer taking this 
decision may also be available for inspection by the public at the Council’s officers or posted 
upon payment of any copying and postage charges.  Any member of the public wishing to take 
up either of these options is asked to please ring (01803) 207087 or email 
governance.support@torbay.gov.uk  
 
 
Signed: __________________________________________ Date:  4 April 2017 
 Assistant Director Corporate and Business Services 

 

mailto:governance.support@torbay.gov.uk


 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 


